
11 December 2019 

Greetings in the name of Jesus! 

The FIRST TIME that the weatherman got it right!  They predicted that it would rain through December, 

which normally does not happen.  The Long Rains have continued and all of Kenya is flooded!  

Below are pictures of our youth meeting.  It was cold and wet and the mosquitoes rejoiced at our being 

there!  We had about 120 youth at the meeting.  The teachings were Excellent, most of them done by 

my students who went to Grace Bible College.  The times of Q & A, it showed that the students really 

heard the message and were beginning to apply it to their individual lives.  PTL! 

Below are the pictures of the school and the meeting.  We had to slaughter our own meat on Thursday, 

which lasted the rest of the week.   

 

 



 

 

 

Allan is the son of Joseph and Phylis Muhoro.  He went through the Youth College at Grace Bible College 

and then we supported him to go for his Diploma in Biblical Studies.  Allan is our Youth Minister at Rock 

Center Church of Christ.  [I put Grace and my picture with him as well, since we are his second set of 

parents!]   



 

 


